

**PHẦN A: NGŨ ÂM (1,0 điểm)**

**I. Choose one word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.**

- |               |           |            |              |
|---------------|-----------|------------|--------------|
| 1. A. stands  | B. sleeps | C. runs    | D. sprays    |
| 2. A. unit    | B. city   | C. nine    | D. thing     |
| 3. A. enjoyed | B. walked | C. watched | D. practiced |

**II. Choose the word whose stress pattern is different from the rest of the group.**

- |              |          |           |            |
|--------------|----------|-----------|------------|
| 4. A. nation | B. happy | C. comic  | D. decide  |
| 5. A. cover  | B. study | C. polite | D. publish |

**PHẦN B: NGŨ PHÁP VÀ TỪ VỰNG (4,0 điểm)**

**I. Give the correct form of the verbs in brackets in the following sentences.**

6. This house \_\_\_\_\_ (build) over 100 years ago.  
7. They \_\_\_\_\_ (not / finish ) their homework yet.  
8. Do you mind \_\_\_\_\_ (buy) me a newspaper on the way home?  
9. The city \_\_\_\_\_ (destroy) during the war has now been rebuilt.  
10. Yesterday when I came to see Peter, he \_\_\_\_\_ (do) his homework.

**II. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.**

11. He got 10 marks in English because he speaks \_\_\_\_\_. (FLUENT)  
12. Mr Dam sings very well. He is a good \_\_\_\_\_. (SING)  
13. The Internet has \_\_\_\_\_ developed nowadays. (INCREASE)  
14. Japan is said to be a \_\_\_\_\_ country. (MOUNTAIN)  
15. Jane is only 10 years old, but she cooks very \_\_\_\_\_. (GOOD)

**III. Choose the word or phrase that best fits the blank space in each sentence.**

16. She asked me if I \_\_\_\_\_ a laptop computer the following day.  
A. buy                      B. will buy                      C. bought                      D. would buy
17. Lan is very tired. \_\_\_\_\_, she has to finish her assignment before going to bed.  
A. Although                      B. So                      C. Therefore                      D. However
18. I don't believe Mary can do this exercise, \_\_\_\_\_?  
A. do I                      B. don't I                      C. can she                      D. can't she
19. People in Ireland dance \_\_\_\_\_ Easter day to win prize cakes.  
A. at                      B. on                      C. for                      D. in
20. I don't like to eat out because it isn't easy to find a restaurant \_\_\_\_\_ has good food and service.  
A. where                      B. which                      C. who                      D. whom
21. I suggest \_\_\_\_\_ some money for poor children.  
A. to raise                      B. raise                      C. raising                      D. to raising
22. \_\_\_\_\_ youngest boy has just started going to school.  
A. The                      B. An                      C. A                      D. X
23. Jane invites Mary to go to the cinema.  
**Jane:** "Would you like to go to the cinema with me this weekend?" - **Mary:** "\_\_\_\_\_."  
A. Yes, I do                      B. Yes, I'd love to                      C. Yes, it is                      D. I agree with you
24. His car is expensive. \_\_\_\_\_ is cheap.  
A. My                      B. Me                      C. Mine                      D. I
25. Who's going to look \_\_\_\_\_ your children while you're away.  
A. at                      B. up                      C. over                      D. after

**PHẦN C: ĐỌC HIỂU (3,0 điểm)**

**I. Complete the passage with the words in the box.**

|      |           |         |           |      |
|------|-----------|---------|-----------|------|
| dump | volunteer | spoiled | collected | into |
|------|-----------|---------|-----------|------|

Mr Brown and some (26) \_\_\_\_\_ conservationists are on a very dirty beach now. Today they are ready to make the beach a clean and beautiful place again. After listening to Mr Brown's instructions, they are divided (27) \_\_\_\_\_ three groups. Group 1 needs to walk along the shore. Group 2 should check the sand. And Group 3 has to check among the rocks. Garbage must be put into the plastic bags, and the bags will be (28) \_\_\_\_\_ by Mr Jones. He will take the bags to the garbage (29) \_\_\_\_\_. Each member will

be given a map to find the right place. They won't eat the picnic lunch provided by Mrs. Smith until the whole area is clean. They are eager to work hard so as to refresh this (30) \_\_\_\_\_ area.

**II. Read the following passage and circle the letter A,B,C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 31 - 35.**

One of the most urgent environmental problems in the world today is the shortage of clean water. Having clean drinking water is basic human right. But acid rain, industrial pollution and garbage have made many sources of water undrinkable. Lakes, reservoirs and even entire seas have become vast pools of poison. Lake Baikal in Russia is one of the largest lakes in the world. It contains a rich variety of animals and plants, including 1,300 rare species that do not exist anywhere else in the world. But they are being destroyed by the massive volumes of industrial effluent which pours into the lake everyday. Even where law existed, the government did not have the power to enforce them. Most industries simply ignore the regulations. The Mediterranean Sea occupies 1% of the world's water surface. But it is the dumping ground for 50% of all marine pollution. Almost 16 countries regularly throw industrial wastes a few miles off shore. Water is free to everyone. A few years ago people thought that the supply of clean water in the world was limitless. Today, many water supplies have been ruined by pollution and sewage. Clean water is now scarce, and we are at last beginning to respect this precious source. We should do something now.

31. According to the writer, one environmental problem in the world today is \_\_\_\_\_.  
A. acid rain                      B. industrial pollution.                      C. safe water shortage.                      D. population explosion
32. Many sources of water are not drinkable because of \_\_\_\_\_.  
A. acid rain.                      B. industrial pollution.                      C. garbage.                      D. all A, B, C are correct
33. What is serious problem of Lake Baikal in Russia?  
A. It contains a rich variety of animals and plants.  
B. It is polluted by massive volumes of industrial wastes discharged into it.  
C. It has 1,300 rare species that do not exist anywhere else in the world.  
D. The government did not have the power to enforce laws and regulations.
34. How many countries throw industrial waste into the Mediterranean Sea regularly?  
A. nearly 16                      B. exactly 16.                      C. exactly 15                      D. less than 15.
35. What is the message to the reader?  
A. We should take action to protect our water resources.                      B. We should take all water resources into account.  
C. We should limit the use of water resources.                      D. We should encourage people to use safe water

**III. Read the following passage and circle the letter A,B,C or D to indicate the correct word that best fits each of the numbered blanks.**

My village is about 50 kilometres (36) \_\_\_\_\_ the city center. It is very beautiful and peaceful place and (37) \_\_\_\_\_ people grow flowers and vegetables only .It's very famous (38) \_\_\_\_\_ its roses and picturesque scenery. The air is quite fresh; however, the smell of roses makes people feel cool. In spring, my village looks (39) \_\_\_\_\_ a carpet with plenty of colors. Tourists come to visit it so often. Nowadays, with electricity, it doesn't take the (40) \_\_\_\_\_ much time to water the roses. And even at night, people can walk along the path and enjoy the fresh smell of the flowers .

36. A. on                      B. at                      C. for                      D. from  
37. A. that                      B. where                      C. which                      D. who  
38. A. for                      B. about                      C. at                      D. in  
39. A. as                      B. after                      C. like                      D. same  
40. A. villagers                      B. villages                      C. shoppers                      D. city - dwellers

**PHẦN D: VIẾT (2,0 điểm)**

**I. Rewrite the following sentence so that keep the same meaning.**

41. It's a pity that I can't speak Chinese. → I wish \_\_\_\_\_.  
42. If we lived in a big city, we could get access to the Internet easily. → Were \_\_\_\_\_.  
43. I phoned him as soon as I went home. → No sooner \_\_\_\_\_.  
44. Speaking English fluently is not easy. → It is \_\_\_\_\_.  
45. "I am having a wonderful time here" Mai said. → Mai said \_\_\_\_\_.

**II. Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence, using the word given. Do not change the word given.**

46. We lived in London when I was a child. (USED)  
47. People say that he was a good doctor. (HAVE)  
48. We don't have free time, so we can't help you. (IF)  
49. The film is so long that they can't broadcast it on one night. (SUCH)  
50. He liked the new job straight away. (DUCK)

**THE END**